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            12/12/2023 
 
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting 
The BreakRoom, 4131 S Shingle Road, Shingle Springs 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:  4:12 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dave Longcor, President; Bob St.Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
 
Board Present:  Bart Petterle, Nick Gonzales, Mickey Razy, Tony Garcia, Doug Becker, David Richter, Charlie Freeland 
 
Members/Guests: 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:   The minutes for the 11/14/2023 meeting were emailed to all officers and board of directors. 
 
President’s Report:  Dave reported that he had sent the board of directors the latest report from Durin Linderholm, 
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (RWQCB).  The Club’s attorney, Lee Smith, Michel & Associates, has 
been trying to contact El Dorado County Counsel with no luck.  Lee thinks the tone of the letter from Durin Linderholm 
has a positive tone. 
 
The Club will be purchasing more wattles and stepping up our Best Management Practices (BMP) for the upcoming site 
inspection that RWQCB wants done by February 5, 2024.  We will need to get the silt fencing installed at the shotgun 
range. This will require a work party so start thinking in that direction.  When we have this site inspection, we need to be 
the poster club for BMPs.  It’s our hope to hire Turner/MacLane Environmental Consulting, Inc., to do the site inspection 
which is good news if I am correct. 
 
El Dorado Practical Shooters (EDPS), Toys for Tots, USPSA match on December 2, 2024, was a success with over 100 toys 
donated. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  No report. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  No report. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  The following are the balances for our accounts as of 11/30/2023: 
 

Checking Account $33,617.40 
Savings Account $      240.94 
EV Account  $   2,786.58 
USPSA Account  $    4,259.21 

 CD 1   $  40,752.96 
 CD 2   $  40,752.96 
 EDSS   $        913.77 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range RM:  No report 
 
Trap Range RM:    No report 
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Old Business:  
 

SAVE THE TRAP RANGE FUNDRAISING DINNER 
 

    January 27, 2024, 5:00 PM Doors Open and No Host Bar 
   American Legion Hall Post 119 - 4951 Greenstone Road, Placerville, CA  95667 
    

Prime Rib Dinner 
     $80 per person or $150 per couple 
 
     CZ 75 Compact will be drawn from dinner ticket 
 
  Gun Raffle tickets $10 each, only 150 tickets will be sold per gun, do not need to be present to win 
 
     CZ SP01 
     Coach Double Barrel 12 gauge 
     Henry .22 lever action 
     Sig Sauer P365 

 

All tickets may be purchased online at edgunclub.com 
 
Chris Puehse of Foothill Ammo has donated many items to our fundraising dinner such as primers, slightly used 
reloading equipment, etc.  A BIG thank you to Chris and Foothill Ammo. 
 
New Business:  Election of Officers and Board of Directors was held.  
 

SLATE OF OFFICERS & BOARD 
 

President:  Dave Longcor 
Vice President:  Bob St. Amour 
Treasurer:  Sandra Longcor 
Secretary:  Sharon Denton 

 
Board: Chad Nelson 

       Fred Librach 
       Chris Puehse 
       David Richter 
       Doug Becker 
       Bart Petterle 
       Nick Gonzales 
       Charlie Freeland 
       Tony Garcia 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting and 
voting. 
 
Next meeting:   1/9/2024, 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs. 


